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RSIPF and SIAF involves in sport activity with community during festive 

season in East Honiara 

 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF)  and Solomons’ International 

Assistance Force (SIAF) members from the Australian Federal Police, Australian Defence 

Force and New Zealand Defence Force teamed up to take part in the annual Gilbert Camp 

Christmas Games in East Honiara on 28 December 2022.  

Gilbert Camp Community Leaders invited members of the AFP, ADF and NZDF to play a 

range of sport alongside the community as part of the Community Engagement.  

The Gilbert Camp Christmas Games is an annual, weeklong sports event held just after 

Christmas day.  

One of the game organisers at Gilbert Camp Clement says, “Hosting sports activities gives 

the community something to look forward to, it keeps our young people engaged and stay 

out of trouble. 

He added that he greatly appreciated SIAF’s involvement and said it was a great honour to 

have Australians and New Zealanders come to an event that has been so long running.  

AFP Protective Service Officer Nick Rayner says, “He really enjoyed being part of the 

event and seeing the entire community getting involved.” 

He added, “Being involved in community events like this are important and help police 

build stronger relationships with community members” 

The next day during regular patrols, SIAF members accompanied RSIPF officers back to 

Gilbert Camp.  

These visits assist the local police in creating positive relationships during community 

events, and build trust in local police officers.  

 

//End// 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 
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Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  It’s mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 
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Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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